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Notes from Grampound Village Steering Committee at

Margie Lundie’s House

Meeting held: Wednesday 22nd January 2014

1.
Present: Annette Egerton (AE), Catherine Evans (CE), Philip Freer (PF), Fiona Jones (FJ) & Mark Jones (MJ), Margie Lundie (ML), Richard Pryor (RP), Alison Ryves (AR) and Peter Wootton (PW).

2.
Apologies: Helen Bunt (HB), Stephanie Cairns (SC), & Rachel Davies (RD),

3.
Notes of previous meeting – accuracy and actions. Some amendments were noted: Licence length of a year was for the raffle not the bar.  Also it is rolling a pound not a penny towards the whisky bottle. 

After these amendments the notes were approved to be a true and accurate record.
4.
Current Share Uptake Position and future action to promote shares: – 


The current total at date of meeting is now £10,400 and we have 97 investors. 
a. February newsletter – To be ready for the beginning of February, the contents of which will advertise the Sausage & Mash evening, and where to buy tickets, the share progress and some wording about not missing the chance to invest, no matter how small a donation – every investor is a valuable asset.  
b. Share thermometer – This has been attached to the market cross; there was nowhere to hang it on the side of the Heritage Centre.  It was decided not to have a total on the top.  The benefits of being on the market cross are that it reinforces the current logo and is easy to access to update. Also we now have a smaller thermometer to put up on our table at the produce market – courtesy of AR.
c. Banner – The large banner has been moved to the bottom of the village.  MJ asked whether it was possible to have it on the school fence.  PW would ask the governors at the school.  It was also suggested to ask Mrs Major (at Springfield) if she would mind the small banner being attached to her railings.
Action: AR to ask Mrs Major to put up small banner on her railings. ML to give AR her number. PW to ask governors about feasibility of putting the big banner on the school fence.
d. Produce market – A great success, taking in over £1,000 in share money. We will set up again for this coming Saturday (25 January 2014).
Action: To have the stall in the middle on the far side opposite the entrance of the produce market as it was so successful last time.  Ali will set up and other committee members will come and man the stall throughout the morning. AE to ask Bob Egerton for the stall.
5.
Timing of AGM and projected actions needed leading up to opening of shop -  


The AGM will be a chance for the shareholders to elect their own management committee, and this is due to happen after the Shareholder Offer is over.  


PW suggested that a good time to have the AGM is just before any shareholders money starts to get spent.  The thinking behind this is that it is only fair that their money is spent by the management committee they have elected.  

Action: It was decided we should hold the AGM at the end of April/beg of May 2014, by which time we will know if the store is definitely going ahead, we will have put the bids in for the Wind Turbine, had the Share Offer, and be ready to hand it over to the new committee.
6.
Planning update – FRA position – HB had emailed to say she had made great progress.  Bob had given HB a set of guidelines and spoken with Jeff Ashwell (a project manager for Perran Wharf near Falmouth) and found there was no need for a formal application, this enabled HB to complete the FRA (Flood Risk Assessment).

The Committee wanted to thank Helen for all her hard work and efficiency in getting this planning application together so swiftly.
AE asked that when the planning goes in, can we put an ‘idiots guide to’ using a planning portal (step by step guide) so that people can show their support behind the planning. 

Action:  Irvin and HB will be doing the topographical survey this weekend to enable the planning application to be submitted next week. There was some discussion about Covering/Awnings to go over the decking area in order to utilise the outside space. 


AE to give the ‘how to’ guide to Graphic Agenda and the website link to the Cornwall planning portal when it has been submitted.
7.
Offer of help from Linden Homes – need to draw up a list taking into account other offers – RP has been corresponding with Emma from Linden Homes about providing equipment/labour for the building of the shop/café.  She has asked for a wish list from us as to what we would like.  They cannot offer money as they have been had before by offering money.  The committee decided a sub-group should be set up to work out our wish list, to make sure it doesn’t conflict/overlap with other offers from Wainhomes (ground works at cost price) and others offering assistance.  Equipment such as chillers/freezers/decking & a coffee machine were mooted.
Action: PW & MJ would work out what was needed and speak with RP re emailing Emma the wish list.

8. Website – The thermometer icon has been put on the website and the first email enquiry through the website has worked.  
Action: AE to give the latest figure from Share Offer to Graphic Agenda to update, and ask Dean about Tweeting.
9.
Finance – ML printed out our latest bank statement for MJ to approve.  It all looks right.  MJ handed ML the latest batch of money to put into bank account from Share Offer.  PW had spoken with the Parish Council and it looks as if we have slightly less money due to a miscalculation.  It is probably £250 less, so approx. £1,920 as opposed to £2,170.  The Parish Council have also allocated another £1,500 for the Village Store in their budget for next year, and the money we don’t use this financial year will be carried forward.
Action: ML to deposit the money in our bank account.

10.
Application for Wind Turbine money to be made by end of April – We have a comprehensive Business Plan so we have a head start.  There will be competition from other groups in the village, which is to be expected.  They are however, some amendments to be made with the finances, as we have now added costs such as the input of Internet, for the café, a computer etc.
Action: PW and MJ to tweak the Business Plan figures to make sure they are an accurate reflection of how much we will need, a sub-committee for this will be set up including PW, MJ & HB.  They will meet before our next committee meeting to feed back.   

11.
Sausage and Mash evening 15th February:– An off-shoot sub-committee created to work out how much help is needed, and what jobs need filling, and report back at next meeting. The sub-committee is made up of AE, ML & AR. 
a. Promotion – AE has the printed tickets, they are to be sold at The Fish Shop and through AE & ML, including at the stall at the Produce Markets.

b. Involvement of volunteers – They are ready and willing, but won’t be contacted until we know what specifically we need help with.
Action: AR to organize volunteer input once sub-committee have worked out job allocation.

c. Format of evening – It was decided that the main problem would be serving everyone from the hatch.  We decided on table numbers and to call people up by table no.  It was also decided that we would have brain teasers/word searches/photo quiz etc. on each table as ice-breakers for the table.

ML has spoken with Kernow Sausages about the possibility of having a stall to show their other products.  They have decided against it, but we will put out leaflets to promote them on the night. 

Action: CE to incorporate table nos. in the decorations. ML, FJ, & CE to do brainteasers etc. 

d. Provision of food and drink – FJ has ordered the glasses.
e. Licence – ML reported back that we have the licence.  
Action: MJ and RP will man the bar for the eve.  ML to get a float when she next goes to the bank.

f. Raffle - FJ offered to be in charge of selling raffle tickets on the night.
Action: Need to buy a book of Raffle Tickets, and to bring raffle prizes to the next meeting at Margie’s house.
g. Ticket sales – They have started, but very slow at the minute.  AE mentioned that Jenny and Graham Gingell wanted to come, but there may be an issue with transport.  MJ offered to collect them and drop them off and would get in touch.

Action: To actively promote this evening with the village, at the produce market and when talking to people.
12.
AOB – ML raised the possibility of doing another event in May again food related and who would like to organize it.   MJ suggested a walking treasure hunt around Grampound ending in someone’s garden for a pasty and a pint. AE mentioned a food safari (starters at one house, main course at a second house, dessert at a third, and coffee at a fourth etc.) We will discuss more at future meetings.


PW had a phone call from David Fisher at Plunkett to see if anyone wanted to go up to Exbourne next week.  They would pay for a car share if interested.  CE was interested but could only make a Saturday. David also mentioned he was very pleased for us regarding the uptake on Shares.

AE also mentioned about mobile libraries closing down and whether we could offer that service at the shop (in the café area).


Action: PW to find out if Sat was a possibility and let CE know.
11. 
Date of next meeting – Wednesday 5 February at Margie’s house.
Notes taken by Catherine Evans. 

